HIR T HT ITSTgdTard
EMBASSY OF INDIA

qRIATRET

No. SUR/415/4/2017 PARAMARIBO 20 November 2017

NOTICE

LAST CHANCE FOR CONVERSION OF PIO CARDS TO OCI CARDS

With effect from October / November 2018, handwritten PIO cards
will no longer be valid travel documents and those travelling to India
on the strength of their PIO cards (handwritten) will be refused entry
at the immigration counters and sent back.

All PIO card holders are once again requested to convert their PIO
cards into OCI cards, before 31 December 2017. Details of fec are
given below :

Upto 31 December 2017 : No fee

01 January 2018 to 30 September 2018  : US$ 283/-
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